HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

March 15, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Gary Casady in Conference Room B at 101 N. Center Point Road. Members present were Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Charles Fridal, and Patrick White. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Roll was called.

Discussion was had by board members on what should be part of the consent agenda.  All agreed they would like to have the Superintendents Report as part of the Consent Agenda. 

Charlie Fridal moved the approval of the Agenda.  Troy Andersen seconded.  Motion Carried.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the Consent Agenda: February 2011 meeting minutes, financial report, bills, and Superintendent Report. Beverly Daws seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Authorizing Signatures for Endorsing Checks and Certificate Deposits
Revisions were made to tabled Resolution 06-11 as the Water Board wanted the resolution to be more specific. Water Superintendent and Water System Supervisor are authorized to endorse all checks and/or certificate deposits and in the absence of either person then either Water Clerk is authorized to endorse said documents.   
Pat White made a motion to pass Resolution 06-11 Authorizing Signatures for Endorsing Checks and Certificate Deposits. Charlie Fridal seconded the motion. 
Roll call vote:
AYES: Pat White, Beverly Daws, Charlie Fridal, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady
NAYS: None

Resolution 06-11 Approved
Amend FY 2010-2011 Budget

FY 2010-2011 budget is being amended  due to the loan from Farmers State Bank for $250,000.00 to pay for the following projects: 2011 Emmons St. Bridge Water Main Replacement and 2011 E. Clark St. Water main and Storm Sewer Projects.  
Troy Andersen made the motion to pass Resolution 07-11 Amend FY 2010-11 Budget. Charlie Fridal seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Pat White, Beverly Daws, Charlie Fridal, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady
NAYS: None

Resolution 07-11 Approved
Amend Cedar Rapids Metro Area Standard Specifications
Water Superintendent Carl Ransford explained the additions/changes to the CR Metro Area Standard Specifications.  Changes pertaining to Hiawatha were as follows: Curb boxes are to be equipped with stainless steel valve operator extension rod, Romac 202N tapping saddles are now allowed, Clow Medallion are acceptable fire hydrants and hydrant characteristics for Pumper Nozzle Size are 5-in Storz connections.
Charlie Fridal made the motion to pass Resolution 08-11 Amending the Cedar Rapids Metropolitan Area Standard Specifications for Public Improvements. Beverly Daws seconded the motion.  
Roll call vote:

AYES: Pat White, Beverly Daws, Charlie Fridal, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady
NAYS: None

Resolution 08-11 Approved
Resolution Appointing Auditor for Fiscal Year 2011, 2012, 2013
The City sent out 12 RFP’s for auditing services. Two responded, the Auditor of State and Mehar Accounting Services. Auditor of State is the lowest responsive and responsible bid. We have used the Auditor of State for several years and they are been very thorough in their audit and have given input on our processes.

Charlie Fridal made the motion to pass Resolution 09-11 Appointing Auditor for Fiscal Year 2011, 2012, 2013. Beverly Daws seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Pat White, Beverly Daws, Charlie Fridal, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady
NAYS: None

Resolution 09-11 Approved
Resolution Authorizing Loren Leach to complete a Chlorine Gas Alternative Study
Safety of our citizens is a major factor in why Water Superintendent Carl Ransford expressed his concern for a chlorine gas alternative study.  Engineer Loren Leach upon approval would begin the study for a lump sum of $1500.00 with a completion date of July 15, 2011.
Troy Andersen made the motion to pass Resolution 10-11 Authorizing Loren Leach to complete a Chlorine Gas Alternative Study. Charlie Fridal seconded the motion.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Pat White, Beverly Daws, Charlie Fridal, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady
NAYS: None

ABSENT:  None
Resolution 10-11 Approved
Rules and Regulations

Water Superintendent Carl Ransford and Water Board members discussed our current Rules and Regulations and the policy on construction meters and authorized persons to turn curb boxes on and off.  As stated in our Rules and Regulations, all contractors shall stop into the water office to check out a construction meter. There will be a $100 deposit for every meter checked out and an application shall be completed.  When the construction meter is removed the contractor will either receive a check back for the remainder of the deposit or a bill will be generated for the amount that exceeds the deposit.  The outside shut off and stop box shall be under the sole control of the Water Department and no one except an employee or person specifically authorized by the Water Department shall open cover of such box, or turn on or off water
Charlie Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:18pm. Pat White seconded.  Motion carried. 

                                                                                __________________________




                                            Chairperson, Gary Casady
ATTEST:

_____________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
